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GREENVILLE UTILITIES COMMISSION 
Greenville, North Carolina 

 
REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS 

Construction Manager at Risk (CMAR) Services 
 

WATER TREATMENT PLANT UPGRADE PHASE I 
 
 

Addendum No. 2 
 

To All Potential Respondents: 
 
 Construction Manager at Risk firms submitting Statements of Qualifications for 
the Project shall take note of the following changes, additions, deletions, clarifications, 
etc., in the Request for Qualifications.  Please acknowledge the receipt of Addendum 
No. 2 by completing Attachment E and submitting with your Statement of Qualifications. 
 
GENERAL QUESTIONS: 

 
1. Is there a specific form to use for Attachment J – Acknowledgement of Potential 

Conflict of Interest? 
 

Response:  No specific form is required. 
 

2. Is there a specific form to use for the 5 projects under Firm Experience? 
 
Response:  No specific form is required. 

 
3. Is there a process diagram/P&ID available for the existing 22MGD plant available 

for distribution? 
 
Response:  Existing drawings of the GUC WTP will be shared with the selected 
CMAR firm. 
 

4. Please confirm any general/anticipated shutdown limitations (seasonal 
constraints, min. number of pump available at all times, etc.) 

 
Response:  Full WTP shutdowns will be limited to 6 hours and need to be 
scheduled in advance with the Owner to coordinate with WTP production.  Detailed 
construction sequencing and maintenance of plant operations during construction 
will be developed during project design in collaboration with the Owner, Design 
Engineer, and CMAR.  
 

5. Will the 2- or 3-dimensional models that were created for the PER be made 
available? 
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Response:  CAD or Revit models of proposed facilities are not available at this 
time to distribute to potential CMAR firms. 

 
6. There was a request during the pre-submittal meeting to obtain a copy of the 

presentation that summarizes the Phase 1 Upgrades improvements.  
 
Response:  The presentation was distributed to registered CMAR firms 
 

7. There was a request during the pre-submittal meeting to obtain a copy of the 
Preliminary Engineering Report (PER).  
 
Response:  The PER is in draft form and currently being reviewed by GUC.  The 
final PER report will be shared with the selected CMAR as it is not expected to be 
available during this selection process. 
 

 

SECTION 5.0 – PROJECT UNDERSTANDING AND APPROACH: 

 
8. The third to last bullet in this section references section 6.3.2. Please note that 

this is an erroneous reference. This bullet should read: 
 
Project Tracking/Reporting: Identify tools and strategies used to track project 
performance, if different from information presented in bullet 2 above. 



 
  

 


